
 
 
September 12, 2013 
 
 
To:  ILWU Northern California Choice Port Locals 10, 18, 34, 34A, 54, 75 and 
91 

ILWU Southern California Choice Port Locals 13, 26, 29, 46, 63 and 94 
 
From:  Mario Perez, Manager, Welfare Plans 
 
Subject: ILWU-PMA Coastwise Indemnity Plan ID Card 
 
 
 
The attached letter with updated ID cards will be mailed beginning September 16, 2013 
to the homes of all eligible active employees, retirees and survivors in California, who 
are covered under the ILWU-PMA Coastwise Indemnity Plan. Blue Shield of California 
continues to be the preferred provider network (PPO) for services provided in California 
to Coastwise Indemnity Plan enrollees.   
 
Members should discard previous identification cards to ensure they have the most up 
to date information on their cards. 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
 
cc:  Joe Cabrales, Northern California Area Welfare Director 
       Sam Alvarado, Southern California Area Welfare Director 
 
 
 
A copy of this memo can be downloaded at www.benefitplans.org  
        
 
 
 
MP:sc/opeiu29aflcio/CIPCardMemoCA-091213 

 






